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Casilla 1124,  Asunción,  Paraguay, Beryl Baker bbakerparaguay@gmail.com     

Dear praying Friends,

"My help comes from the Lord, who made heaven and earth"
The words from Psalm 121: V.2 are my testimony and I praise the great and mighty creator of the universe for all his love ,strength and faithfulness experienced every day.

A big "thank you" to everyone for the Christmas and birthday cards, calendars, letters etc which arrived two days ago amidst a backlog of land mail that has been somewhere from last November onwards??

The Chaco has been blessed with rain and the temperatures have been pleasant apart from the month of February. 
Two weeks ago several suburbs of Asuncion received a record downfall of torrential rain resulting in flooded homes and roads.  Quite a few families in Luque and Limpio lost their houses and many people had to be accommodated in Shelters.

The road where St. Andrew's College and my house are located is being dug up by the Water Works and is in a terrible mess.  All traffic is being diverted and there is chaos.

Praise the Lord for the success of the workshops at Sombrero Piri which are continuing.  The ladies at Larrosa Cue now have a greater sale of their handicrafts and the increased income is very welcome for them.

Pastor Augustine continues to visit La Herencia and Palo Blanco for 10 days every month and his ministry is much blessed.  People are once again going to the services and Bible Studies.  Likewise at La Patria Chris Hawkesbee and Pastor Augustine are seeing much blessing as people take Jesus and his message seriously.

The medical work goes on as usual with increased visits to Estribo, Sombrero Piri, Makthlawaiya and La Patria as their input from the Ministry of Health has diminished considerably.  My medicines have also diminished as the demand is so great but the pharmacies are now working again after a very long lapse and I'm able to reorder. Ana in town had a 'C' section at 11pm.Tuesday which brought 3.68kg Jonathan into the world.  She is doing ok and will soon be discharged.

I missed Mark Baker when he was here in January on behalf of the World Land Trust. He was appalled by the massive ongoing destruction of the forests.  Maybe I'll get to see him next year when he plans to return for a longer period.

Points for praise and prayer:-

Rhett's continuing support and improved health.
All the many children at the Rio Verde church.
The new church at Caraya Vuelta that Edgar Inter has got going and for
his brother Patricio who is now working for Rhett.
Prayer for the future of the Asuncion house and all the cats that need
to be taken to the Chaco or re-homed also the 5 tortoises.
Jorge Recalde a 19 year old with advanced TB 
also Pastor Mario Recalde with T.B.
Neri Sosa - for complete healing of his broken femur
Hilda Solano 15 who has to have a resection of a lobe of one of her lungs.

May the Lord bless you and make his face to shine upon you and give
you his peace.

love and prayers, Beryl
 


